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Co-Presidents' Message -- November, 2024
It doesn't seem possible, but we find ourselves beginning to realize that our
year as co- presidents of Blacksburg AARP (Chapter 2613) is rapidly coming to
an end. We are a little over a month away from the moment when we will pass
the chapter gavel on to the next president. (It seems the older we get the faster
the time flies by.)  With most transitions, one tends to reflect on 1) what has
been accomplished, 2) what remains to be done, and 3) what are some of the
challenges the organization faces. We would like to share some of those
reflections with you in this column.
 
We begin with what has been accomplished this year.  The major service
activity of the Chapter is the biennial Health and Wellness Fair. The Health and
Wellness Fair, as described elsewhere in this newsletter, was a great success,
it provided numerous opportunities for citizens of the New River Valley to avail
themselves of cutting edge health and wellness care services in our community
and for the chapter to raise funds that support nonprofits across the NRV that
provide services to seniors. The level of engagement that it takes to create
such a happening is incredible. This year's chair, Sue Magliaro, as well as
recent previous chairs, Leslie Pendleton and Wendy Baldwin, and members of
their planning committees have provided services far beyond the norm even for
a service organization. Our gratitude to them, and the legacy of leadership and
engagement that they leave is special and inspiring. Special recognition also
needs to be given to the Christiansburg Community Center leadership of
Tammy Caldwell and her team that made the event possible. We want to thank
the gold, silver, and bronze exhibitors who provided valuable information to
attendees and who’s financial support enables the Chapter to conduct its
philanthropic mission. It was especially gratifying this year to have our first
platinum sponsor, the National Bank of Blacksburg. Similarly, having the
support of the state and national AARP created a firm foundation for the Fair.
The generosity of numerous local businesses also enriched the experience for
all attendees.
 
Moving on to our reflections on what remains to be accomplished, it takes much
effort to maintain a successful AARP chapter. The ongoing activities of our
chapter are driven and facilitated by the work of officers in the organization
providing leadership, caring for fiscal affairs, and preserving discussions and
decisions. In addition, for a healthy chapter we think you need a quality
newsletter, a vigorous and responsive program committee and dedicated chairs
to promote the intentions of the chapter. Also, the contributions of an energized
membership chair and a state advocacy person are important. Finally, you need
members who come to meetings to engage with the program and connect with
the other members. A complex array of contributions need to converge to
create and sustain a successful chapter.
 
To date, we have done fairly well in facilitating this task. However, the third
reflection as we step down from our leadership role is to say that we worry a bit
about the future. It seems that the challenge of engaging enough people to
maintain a healthy chapter is increasingly more difficult. The Blacksburg
chapter remains one of the most active in the AARP Virginia network. Several
chapters have ceased operations, especially in the post COVID era, leaving
only about 20 active chapters in Virginia.   
 
We are optimistic that the Blacksburg Chapter can continue to buck that trend.
We think the secret to that end is really no secret at all. The health of the
Chapter rests on the participation of a group of people who find the
opportunities the Chapter offers compelling enough to want to be a part of it.
That is, we need a group who want to be active in the Chapter’s activities and
engaged in its leadership and service opportunities. All these things take time
and energy. The challenge we face is to ensure that these opportunities for
participants are fun and worthwhile. In addition, we think participation in these
activities should not be oppressive or infringe on people's time in a way that
makes them feel uncomfortable or overwhelmed. A good retirement activity
should not end up being another job. To work, the organization must support
the involvement of as many people as possible to distribute the work widely.
Also, we must regulate the amount of work the Chapter undertakes. Some of
that work is a given while other activities are optional. Recently we have tried
some creative organizational structures like co-presidency and the creation of
an ongoing leadership committee that is tasked with promoting engagement in
chapter activities and governance of the organization. The success of that effort
has been uneven. Last year we recruited four new board members who have
brought much to the enterprise. This year, regrettably, we have been
unsuccessful in recruiting anyone at this point. We are hopeful that this year's
recruitment was an aberration and not a trend that will put the chapter into a
spiral of depleting engagement. The chapter is not at a crisis stage by any
means. There are numerous people who make incredible contributions.
However, we do worry when we see members doubling up on their duties,
serving in roles longer than they would like or originally intended to serve.
 
We raise these issues in this column not so much as an alarm but more as an
invitation to the membership to join us in thinking about these challenges and, if
it is right for you, to become more engaged in the chapter activities.  If you
know others who might find membership worthwhile, and even potentially take
on a leadership role, reach out to them and let them know they are needed. 
We want to be inclusive, not exclusive. Board members would be happy to
discuss the activities and opportunities to be engaged.
 
We have enjoyed our year working together on chapter activities.  We are
grateful to the members who participated with us in this pursuit. You are
amazing and you have served the Chapter and your community well.
 

"You don't stop laughing when you grow old,
you grow old when you stop laughing."

 
                                                   -- George Bernard Shaw

In This Issue:
President’s Message  
Chapter Officers and Committees
Health and Wellness Fair
Upcoming Chapter Speaker
Calendar of Area Events
Hurricane Helene in Our Own Backyard
Policies, Pints, and Advocacy
Types of Physical Activity to Stay Healthy
Will I Lose my Memory?
Hunger Action Month Activity
Membership Application and Dues

Blacksburg Chapter #2613

Chapter Officers 2024
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Secretary – John Burton, jburton@vt.edu
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Board of Directors (term ending date)
2024: John Burton, Nola Elliott, Judith Jones, Fred Piercy, 
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Health and Wellness Fair
By Sue Magliaro

Photo Key:  Upper Left: Cutout of Dolly Parton with Wendy Baldwin at Dolly
Parton's Imagination Library exhibit. Upper Right: A St. Francis service dog. 
Bottom center: Pat Hyer  (standing), Pete Marty, and Jane Goette at the exhibit
for the Lifelong Learning Institute of Virginia Tech.
 

Over 400 attendees of all ages came to our Blacksburg  AARP (Chapter 2613)
Health and Wellness Fair on Wednesday, September 18, 2024.  They were
greeted by 90 exhibitors who provided services such as vaccinations,
screenings, posture scans, massage, and much more.  Our fair exhibitors also
provided medical, financial, legal, mental health, home renovation, and senior
living advice and resources. 
 
The highlight of the event was a 40-minute presentation by Dr. Michael J.
Friedlander, Virginia Tech Vice President for Health Sciences and Technology
and Executive Director of the Fralin Biomedical Research Institute.  Dr.
Friedlander, a long-time supporter of AARP Blacksburg, shared the state-of-
the-art research taking place at the Institute with clear, relevant implications for
major advances in medical innovations.  In addition to Dr. Friedlander’s
presentation and the exhibits, the Blood Connection was also on site to conduct
a blood drive to benefit our New River Valley community.  And, the Salem
Veterans’ Hospital brought their Vaccine Van to provide services for veterans
that included immunizations and technology support for those in need of
additional services.
 
Diane Thompson, our Fair DJ, provided the music that enhanced the upbeat
and energetic vibe of the Fair.  Other attractions included St. Francis service
dogs and the Montgomery County Animal Welfare and Adoption Center pups
who were looking for happy foster homes. The Habitat for Humanity ReStore
provided comfortable living room arrangements where visitors were able take a
break, enjoy a healthy snack, and catch up with each other.  And, everyone
enjoyed the excitement of the raffling off of almost 80 door prizes.
 
The major partners for the Fair included Blacksburg AARP, the Christiansburg
Recreation Center, and the Via College of Osteopathic Medicine (VCOM).  We
are indebted to the volunteers who made this event happen:  Blacksburg AARP,
Volunteer Montgomery, and the Radford University College of Nursing
students.  And, special thanks go to the Christiansburg Recreation Center staff
– whose professionalism and hard work added tremendously to the success of
this event.  Finally, we are so grateful for the support of AARP National and
AARP Virginia who are always terrific supporters of our chapter’s work. 
 
Special kudos go to the Fair Planning Committee:  Tammy Caldwell
(Christiansburg Recreation Center), and Blacksburg AARP members – Pat
Ballard, Don Creamer, Jackie Jones, Judith Jones, Sue Magliaro (chair),
Deborah Martin, Jerry Niles, and Jennie Reilly.
 

Upcoming Chapter Speakers

Wendy Baldwin

Tuesday, November 19, 2024 --" Dolly Parton's Imagination Library -
Philanthropy Done Right."  Speaker: Wendy Baldwin, Affiliate of Dolly
Parton’s Imagination Library.  11:30-noon, coffee and conversation; noon -
1:00pm, presentation.  Place: Community Room, Blacksburg Community
Center.
 
Wendy spent 30 years at the National Institutes of Child Health and Human
Development, NIH, working on programs to improve adolescent and family
health.  That was followed by a stint at the University of Kentucky, and then with
the Population Council working on adolescent programs in the developing
world, especially Africa.  When she retired it became an opportunity to engage
in projects with an impact on the local community, especially children.  As an
affiliate of Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library she has led a volunteer effort
anchored in the Mt. Tabor Ruritan Club, to bring free books to young children in
the County.  The Imagination Library is an amazing philanthropic effort that
benefits all families.  She is happy to be in Blacksburg and living just a mile
from her daughter and her family, including four grandchildren and five cats.

 

Guoliang (Greg) Liu

Tuesday, January 21, 2025 --" Engineering Solutions for Reducing Plastic
Waste: Upcycling Plastic into Soap and Detergent."  Speaker: Guoliang
(Greg) Liu, VT Professor of Chemistry, Chemical Engineering, and Materials
Science  Engineering; Blackwood Faculty Fellow.  11:30-noon, coffee and
conversation; noon - 1:00pm, presentation.  Place: Community Room,
Blacksburg Community Center.

Dr. Liu earned a bachelor’s degree in chemical engineering from Zhejiang
University (China) in 2005.  In 2011, he received his doctorate in chemical
engineering from the University of Wisconsin-Madison.  After completing his
doctorate, he conducted postdoctoral research at Northwestern University,
where he was named an Outstanding Researcher in the International Institute
for Nanotechnology.  He joined the faculty of the Department of Chemistry and
the Department of Chemical Engineering at Virginia Tech in 2014.
 
Dr. Liu holds more than twenty patents.  With an entrepreneurship spirit, he is
interested in commercializing the technologies developed in his laboratory.  His
research interests include polymer recycling and upcycling.
 
For more information, visit: < https://sites.google.com/view/vtLiuGroup >

 

Anna Zeide
 

Tuesday, February 18 -- ""Foods that tell America's story."  Speaker: Anna
Zeide, Associate Professor, VT Department of History; Founding Director of the
Food Studies Program in the College of Liberal Arts and Human Sciences. 
11:30 - noon, coffee and conversation; noon - 1:00pm, presentation. Place:
Community Room, Blacksburg Community Center.

Dr. Zeide studies food as a way of understanding environmental change,
dynamic cultural practices, consumer behavior, technology, health, and justice.
Her first book, Canned: The Rise and Fall of Consumer Confidence in the
American Food Industry (University of California Press, 2018) won a James
Beard media award in 2019. Dr, Zeide co-edited Acquired Tastes: Stories
About the Origins of Modern Foods (MIT Press, 2021). Her second book is
US History in 15 Foods (Bloomsbury Press, 2023). She's now working on a
history of food waste and a project that brings together memoir, history, and
natural history.
 

"It stands to reason that anyone who
learns to live well will die well.

The skills are the same:
being present in the moment,

and humble,
and brave,

and keeping a sense of humor."

-- Victoria Moran

Calendar of Area Events
Local Recreation Centers 
Don’t forget to check out the offerings of the Blacksburg Recreation Center with
Joy Herbert, Senior Supervisor, at 540.443.1142 or jherbert@blacksburg.gov
 or Tammy Caldwell, Christiansburg Parks and Recreation,for Senior
programming details at tcaldwell@christiansburg.org or 540.382.2349 ext.
2003.          
 
November
 
Thursday, Nov. 7
The U.S. Air Force Heritage Brass, Moss Arts Center, Blacksburg 7:30 PM
FREE
 
Wednesday, Nov. 13 
Cirque Kalabante, Moss Arts Center, Blacksburg, 7:30 PM
 
Friday, Nov. 15
The Y Artisans Fair 2024, Blacksburg 9 AM-7 PM FREE
 
Saturday, Nov. 16 
The Y Artisans Fair 2024, Blacksburg 9 AM-5PM FREE 
 
December
 
Friday, Dec. 6 
December First Friday Art Walk, Blacksburg  5- 8 PM
 
Holiday Lights Festival and Parade, Blacksburg, starting at 3 pm
 
Saturday, Dec. 7  
Holiday Craft Show, Christiansburg Recreation Center 9 AM-4 PM
 
Roanoke Symphony Orchestra, Moss Arts Center, Blacksburg 4 PM
 
Tuesday, Dec. 10
AARP Annual Holiday Luncheon -- The chapter holiday luncheon will be held at
the Warm Hearth Village Welcome Center from 11:30am to 1:00pm.  Tickets
are $25 per person and available at https://shop.blacksburgaarp.org/?
product=5-holiday-luncheon-2024. 
 
Friday, Dec.  13
Christiansburg Christmas on Main
Holiday Market Downtown Christiansburg 5-8 PM
Christiansburg Parade Downtown 7PM
Tree Lighting (Christiansburg Town Square) Shortly before 7 PM 
 
January
 

Friday, January 31st

Jaha Koo Moss Arts Center, Blacksburg, 7:30 PM
 

Holiday Luncheon
 The 2024 chapter holiday luncheon will be held at the Warm Hearth Village
Welcome Center December 10, 2024,from 11:30 to 1:00pm.  Tickets are $25
per person and available at https://shop.blacksburgaarp.org/?product=5-
holiday-luncheon-2024.
 

"While you are alive,
feel and know that you are alive.

When you are feeling sorry for yourself
about what you used to be able to do,

do something new."

-- Mother Teresa

.
The Effects of Hurricane Helene in Our Own

Back Yard
 

by Ben Crawford
as told to Pam Knox

Ben Crawford's cabin before the hurricane.

Ben Crawford's cabin after the hurricane.

It’s hard to read, listen to, or watch the news and hear about the hurricane
devastation from Florida northward this fall.  Whether it’s worrying about friends
and family in North Carolina or trying to help through food collections or
volunteering to go to the devastated regions to help with the cleanup, the
disruption of people’s lives is all around us.   Dwayne Yancey has written
several articles in the Cardinal News (Cardinalnew.org) including one which
appeared on October 7, 2024, that I would encourage you to find and read if
you haven’t already done so. 
 
AARP Blacksburg longstanding member, Ben Crawford, is one of those people
greatly affected by the devastation.  This article speaks to the devastation
specifically in Giles County, Virginia, that Ben and his neighbor’s experienced in
October of 2024 from Hurricane Helene as told in Ben’s words:
 
“Over the past 3 decades plus, many church, civic, and VT fraternity groups
along with family have enjoyed fishing, boating and swimming on our property
along the banks in Giles County.   The colors are fantastic in Giles County this
time of year and the cliff and river views are always stunningly beautiful. 
 
Helene was terrible.  It was by far the highest water in nearly 85 years-- maybe
worst ever at that location.  We were there for nearly 35 years with hardly any
highwater issues!  Virtually everything in the cottage was ruined by Helene.
Many years of ‘stuff’.  Mud is up to ceilings inside.  Cleanup is ongoing daily
and will take months. Fortunately, no one was injured or killed, and we have
some wonderful memories that will always be with us.  The community has
come together in wondrous and helpfully cooperative ways.  Folks from all over
are donating their time, money and talents. Our heartfelt thanks to all who
expressed their concern and caring.”
 
An update from Ben on October 11:
 
“Carol and I are working on the river daily and still much to do.  Though we can
usually take a break anytime to visit with friends.  How to find us?  Go toward
the boat landing in Pembroke and turn left on the gravel road left of railroad--
right-a-way.  Cross right across the tracks and 264 Cliff View Drive is on the
right. Come.  See.  Visit.  If anyone wants to volunteer, send them to us any
afternoon.   We've had help from the Fire Departments, churches, Corps of
Cadets, friends and neighbors.  We still need more help.  
 
FYI, the contents of the cottage, tool shed, and garage building are mostly
ruined. We have removed six to eight truck loads including all furniture,
drawers, built-in cabinets, riding Honda lawnmower, push lawn mower,
numerous tools, two refrigerators, one freezer, etcetera. Nothing much is left
inside the structures except good memories, silverware and some fishing
equipment.  An Old Town flat-stern canoe, fishing boat and several kayaks
remain in the yard.  We are tired and okay. What little is left is covered with mud
that is hard to clean. There are two large oil tanks, a heavy picnic table, and
several chairs and other stuff that ended up on our property.
 
The foundations of our buildings seem okay.  The small cottage and a mobile
home were dislodged and floated down the river from a door upriver from us.
The man two doors down was a permanent resident and lost everything.  He is
now camping out.
 
We have had visits from the Governor, Lieutenant Governor, a U. S. Senator,
state delegate and numerous other public officials. I believe the first to visit was
the Giles County administrator.  We have great memories of our time spent
here and are fortunate compared to many.”
 
(Pam: If anyone can assist Ben, please reach out to him. His email address is
ben.crawford@vt.edu. Our prayers are with him and Carol.)
 

Policies, Pints, and Advocacy

by Jackie Jones

As the Blacksburg AARP’s liaison to the Virginia AARP, it is my responsibility to
keep you informed of the 2025 VA AARP legislative priorities.  The VA AARP,
like the national organization, is a nonpartisan organization that focuses on
issues that are important to the lives of folks 50 years and older. For 2025, VA
AARP’s three Legislative Priorities are:

1. Address the skyrocketing costs of prescription drugs to ensure Virginians
have access to the medicine they need. The prices of prescription drugs
are increasing well above the rate of inflation and Americans pay more for
their medicine than any country on earth. In Virginia, we pay 36% more
than the national average.

2. Give Virginians – and their caregivers – the support they need to age in
place. Nearly one million Virginians are providing unpaid care to loved
ones. The economic value provided by Virginians caring for family
members was $14.3 billion in 2021. Comparatively, Virginia’s total
Medicaid spending for fiscal year 2021 was about $16 billion.

3. Support nursing home reforms to improve the quality of care for residents.

According to a recent US News & World Report, VA ranked 26th in overall
nursing home quality. We need policy changes that will reform the
licensure process, bolster the long-term care workforce and improve
Medicaid reimbursement rates among other things.

To enhance the likelihood of achieving VA AARP advocacy priorities, Jared
Calfee, State Advocacy Director, VA AARP, is hosting a “Policy & Pints” get
together for folks who are interested in becoming more involved.

Jared will serve as host for an in-person discussion about AARP Virginia’s 2025

legislative agenda on December 2nd from 4-6pm at the Green Goat
Restaurant, 802 Wiley Drive, SW, Roanoke
(https://www.greengoatroanoke.org/private-events/). You will hear about our
policy priorities for the upcoming General Assembly session, get your questions
answered, and your first drink is free, courtesy of VA AARP! But you have to
RSVP to attend, and space is limited. Click here to register.

Following the presentation, interested attendees are invited to sign up for SMS
to be a Mobile Activist.  Mobile Activists opt-in to receiving advocacy text
messages from AARP. (You will receive no more than a few each month.)
During the General Assembly session, these text messages will give Mobile
Activists the opportunity to reach out directly to elected officials on key AARP
issues, and they can do it all from the comfort of their home.  The idea is to get
folks who are likely to support our advocacy efforts through calling and emailing
their legislators engaged, informed, and motivated.

The greater the support that you give to VA AARP, the greater the likelihood of
success.  Please join us for this event. If you’re interested in becoming involved
but can’t attend the “Policy & Pints” events, you can still sign up for SMS.
Please contact me at jhjones1226@gmail.com. I can either send you a card for
signing up or take your information and pass it on to Jared.
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signing up or take your information and pass it on to Jared.

You can make a difference!

Learn More About the Types of Physical
Activity You Need

to Stay Healthy
 

from "Move Your Way",
A program created by the

U.S Department of Health and Human Services

It’s important to get a mix of activity types as you get older. The Move Your
Way® fact sheet for older adults can help you understand what kinds of activity
you need to stay healthy.  Click on his link: Types of Activity Fact Sheet for
Older Adults

For more information from the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
about Move Your Way, click here: odphp.health.gov/moveyourway
 

Will I Lose My Memory?

We all undergo cognitive changes as we get older, but decline isn’t inevitable. 
Learn about ways to protect yourself in the article, “Will I Lose my Memory?” in
the September issue of the AARP Bulletin.  Here is a link to this
article: https://www.aarp.org/publications/bulletins/aarp-bulletin-september-
2024/page6/ 
 

Report for the Hunger Action Month Activity

By Leslie Pendleton

A four-hour food collection event sponsored by Blacksburg AARP (Chapter
2613)  and The Common Ingredient of the New River Valley for the Pulaski

Free Store in Dublin was held on Sunday, September 22nd from 1-5 PM.  The
event took place at the Kroger grocery store on South Main Street in
Blacksburg.  Tables were placed at both entrances to the store and shoppers
were greeted as they approached the stored and given a list of needed items.
 
A truckload of food goods and personal items were collected along with $160 in
cash and a $15 Kroger Gift card.  Volunteers loaded the collection into a vehicle
for transport and Leslie Pendleton unloaded, sorted, counted and repackaged
all items before delivery to the Pulaski Free Store located in the old Dublin
Middle School Building. The cash donated at the event was used to purchase
items not collected at the event. Dave Edwards assisted Leslie with the delivery
of the items on Wednesday, September 25 during the Pulaski Free Store
Volunteer hours from 6:30-8:00 PM.
 
Blacksburg AARP volunteers who worked the Hunger Action collection event
included Don Creamer, Wilma Dotson, Pam Knox, Leslie Pendleton and Fred
Piercy.  Suzi Austin, Anne Deaton and Grace Youhas volunteered representing
The Common Ingredient.  The Pulaski Food Store posted and announcement
about the donation on their Facebook page.
 

Blacksburg Chapter
Membership Application for 2025 

(or join online: blacksburgaarp.org)
 
Name:__________________________________________________________
Phone: _______________ Email:____________________________________
Spouse/Partner:__________________________________________________
Phone: _______________ Email: ____________________________________
Address: _______________________________________________________
City: ___________________ State: ____________ ZIP: _________________
 
Annual (Calendar Year) Dues: $15.00 (includes spouse or partner)
__________________
New____ Renewal ____ Life Member (90+) (free) ____Lifetime member ____
 
Please consider an additional donation to support our AARP chapter and its
projects.
$10___ $25___ $50___ $100___ Other $____
 
Donations to the Blacksburg Chapter help us carry out our mission and
community service activities while keeping member dues as low as possible.
However, donations to the chapter are not tax deductible.
 
Please make your check payable to “Blacksburg AARP Chapter #2613.” Mail
check and this form to AARP Blacksburg, P.O. Box 10082, Blacksburg, VA
24062.
 

Dues deadline:  January 31 of each year
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